16400 Champion Way Sandy, OR 97055-7248 503-668-1700

Fax: 503-668-1641

File Code: 1900

Date: March 4, 2021

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Thank you for your interest and participation in the Mt. Hood National Forest (the Forest) project planning process. To increase efficiencies, improve communication about projects, and share project updates, the Forest is utilizing GovDelivery (an electronic message delivery program) for communication about projects during the environmental planning and analysis process under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). GovDelivery provides subscribers immediate access to downloadable project documents. This system will also reduce the number of unwanted notifications you receive from the Forest. GovDelivery allows you to choose specific interests, issues, or areas of concern for which you would like to receive information. You can modify your subscription at any time to remain informed and engaged in projects on the Forest, or projects nationwide.

We will use GovDelivery for most of our NEPA projects in the near future. To remain engaged through this electronic delivery system, please visit the GovDelivery link at the <u>Forest's projects website</u>¹ to subscribe. From there, select "Add Subscriptions" to modify your notification subscriptions. You can also directly visit the <u>GovDelivery sign up page</u>² to subscribe.

The Forest's current postal mailing list will be retired April 30, 2021. After that date, you should not expect to receive project notifications by postal mail, unless you have specifically requested postal mail notifications in response to this letter. If you wish to remain a postal subscriber for Forest projects, please send a letter to the following address requesting postal notifications:

Mt. Hood National Forest Attention: Planning - GovDelivery 16400 Champion Way Sandy, OR 97055

If you have questions, please contact Michelle Lombardo at <u>michelle.lombardo@usda.gov</u> or (971) 303-2083. We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

(for)

RICHARD PERIMAN

Forest Supervisor

cc: Brad Goehring, Michelle Lombardo, MTH Mailroom

² https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFS/subscriber/new?preferences=true





www.fs.usda.gov/projects/mthood/landmanagement/projects